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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

June 26, 2013 
Members Present: 
Marlene Viger  Elanna Farnham  Rita Stimpson 
Marilyn Rice   Evelyn Bouchard  Brenda Crosby   
Judy Richard   Rachel LaPointe  Cyndi Whalen 
Irene Bryant   Yukiko Bigney  Liz Coffin 
Kathy Anderson  Gloria Attenweiler  Hilda Wardwell 
Sandy Meehan  Karen Bamford  Sandi Bourgoin 
Robin Ashe   Gwen Archambault  Louise Shindler 
Maureen Guerin  Diane Herring  Lori Frost 
Nancy Hart   Beverly Dubay   Darthea Tilley 
Carole Cook   Marie MacMillan  Marilyn Hughes 
Dottie Cerbone     
      
Thanks to you all for your support and help in the decision making process of 
your Bangor Women’s Golf Club.   
 
Marilyn Rice called the meeting to order. 
 
In honor of our theme day, Karen Bamford made cupcakes; some of which had 
M&M treats inside.  People getting the M&M treats received a scratch ticket.   

 
Secretary’s and Treasurer’s Reports:  

The minutes of the May 30, 2013, meeting and the treasurer’s report from 
that meeting are posted on the web at liz44.com and in the locker room in 
the Minutes Notebook. Gwen Archambault, secretary, read the headings 
from the May 30, 2013 minutes.  Marilyn Rice read the treasurer’s report.  
Our current ending balance is $1,689.40.  
 
Marilyn also presented the budget for the summer golf season of 2013.  
This can be found on the web and also in the Minutes Notebook.  

  
Chip-ins: 

Carole Cook presented the Chip-In awards to:  Vi Kemp, Yukiko Bigney 
(2), Marilyn Rice, Karen Bamford (2), Marilyn Hughes, Nancy Hart, and 
Gwen Archambault.  The award for each Chip-In is a new golf ball.  

 
Announcements: 

 We will be having a tournament on July 4, 2013.   
 Please use cell phones appropriately on the course. 
 If you need a “2 Club” pin, please see Jean Young.  They cost $5.00 each.  

The pin or some other object needs to say “2 Club” on your bag if you wish 
to collect money, $1.00,  from other “2 Club” members on your team when  
you get another score of 2 on a hole. 
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 Janice is missing the list of people who have contributed to the “Hole-in-
One” fund.  Please let her know if you have already contributed.  If you 
have not, the club would appreciate your contribution of $1.00.  This 
needs to be “On Your Honor.” 

 Jean Young has offered to be our representative to Bangor Parks and 
Recreation.  One of the things which Jean will address  is beautification of 
the golf course.   

 Calendars of BWGC summer schedule are on the web at liz44.com.  
Marilyn passed out some calendars for the month of July.  All tournaments 
in July are on Thursday.   

 Tomorrow, June 27, 2013, is the last day to sign up for The President’s Cup 
tournament.   

 
Sponsor Committee: 

The sponsor committee this year is Elanna Farnham, chairperson; Jean 
Young, Marlene Viger and Marilyn Rice.  Forty-five (45) letters have been 
sent to prospective sponsors.   
 
The committee raised the question, “What will do with the money?”  One 
suggestion was a donation to First Tee program being presented at Bangor 
Muni with Rob Jarvis as instructor.  This is a co-ed program.   The 
proposal was made that this year we give a $160.00 donation to the 
program.  Next year we would like to give a scholarship to needy girls who 
would like to join this program.  Schools and Girl Scout organizations will 
be approached for nominees to the program.   
 
Diane Herring made the motion that we accept this proposal.  Marie 
MacMillan seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimously in favor of 
the motion. 

 
Rally for the Cure: 
 The committee for this event is: 
  Diane Herring  Nancy Hart 
  Sandi Bourgoin  Marilyn Hughes 
  Judy Richard   Gloria Attenweiler 

Diane Herring reminded us to be sure to buy our pink bras for this 
tournament to be called the “Pink Bra Revolution.”  We were reminded 
that if we choose not to wear a bra, we will pay $2.00 toward the Susan G.  
Komen foundation.   
 
Diane is working with the staff of Grille on the Green to determine the 
price for lunch the day of the event, August 8, 2013. 
 
People from outside our club will be coming to this tournament.  Some are 
coming from the Hermon, Penoby, and Natanis women’s clubs.  Rally for 
the Cure is an open event.  Guests may be invited by a member of BWGC.  
A member may invite more than one guest.   
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Diane is going to businesses to get donations of gift cards or products that 
will be given as prizes that day.  
 
We can request that the moneys raised on this day for the Susan G. Komen 
Foundation be used in the state of Maine.   
 
The proposal from Diane was that the Rally for the Cure be an Open 
Format Tournament.  It will be open to a guest(s) of a BWGC member.All 
participants will play their own ball.   
 
Rachel LaPointe made the motion that the proposal be accepted; Judy 
Richard seconded the motion.  All members were in favor of the motion. 
 

On August 16, 2013, Rockland Women’s Golf Club is hosting their Rally for the 
Cure tournament.  They would like us to get a team together for this tournament. 
 
July 25, 2013 Weekly Tournament at Lucerne: 

The last Thursday of the month we will have our tournament at Lucerne 
Golf Club.  Marilyn Rice has invited all who are able to come to her camp 
after the tournament for lunch and a good time.  The cost will be $30.00 
for green fees and a cart.  Marilyn is suggesting that the club pay for cold 
cuts so that people can make their sandwich at the camp.  This will be 
discussed further. 

 
The meeting was adjourned after several people received raffle prizes. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary  
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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Budget for 2013 
 
Categories were voted on by BWGC last July. 
Expenditures 
1.  GHIN fees    $950  $19.00 per member; 2 payments 
 
2.  Theme Day Expenses $300  June, July, August 
 
3.  Yearly Tournament  $700  Member Guest, Invitational, 
Open 
 
4.  Gratuities   $150  End of year gifts 
 
5.  Sponsor Signs   $100  $20.00 per sign x 5 
 
6.  Office Supplies  $100  Stamps, ink cartridges, paper 
 
7.  Charities   $200  Spruce Run:  matching funds, 
 three-putt jar 
     $200  Possible other funding 
 
8.  Chip-ins; Birdie Tree $100 
 
9.  Club Championship  $250  Overall; Flights A, B, C: Gross 
and Net 
 
Credits 
1.  Membership   $2000 $40 per person; based on 50 
members 
 
Of each membership: 
$19.00 GHIN 
$  2.00 Ringer Board  
$  1.00 Club  
Championship 
        Rest to treasury 
 
2.  Sponsors   $1000 based on 10 sponsors 
 
3.  Raffles; Mulligans  $  100 
  Total Credits $2100 
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